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Behavior in Skype for Business After Basic Authentication Is 
Disabled 

 

ITS has long-term plans to migrate Skype for Business (SfB) to Teams fully, but the timeframe is not for 
another couple years. Basic authentication for M365 resources (email, calendaring, etc) is being disabled 
at WU ahead of Microsoft’s due date of October 2022, and there are a few features that will no longer 
function in SfB once your department has been migrated, but core functionality will not be affected.  

 

Features that will no longer work after migration date: 

 Conversation History 
o New SfB chats will no longer be saved  

 Call History/Missed Calls 
o SfB new call history or new missed calls will no longer be recorded  

 Dynamic Status Change 
o Calendar synchronization will no longer take place, rendering dynamic/automatic status 

changes inoperable. You will have to change your status manually going forward in the 
SfB client. 

 

Additionally, users will be repeatedly prompted for credentials after successfully authenticating. The 
following error/login prompt that appears on the SfB client can be safely ignored: 

 



If you have any further questions, please contact User Services at 785-670-3000 or 
support@washburn.edu. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


